
FROSHING (Assault and Abduction) 

 
NOTICE TO: Parents and Students of 
 St. Albert’s High Schools 
 
In past years, during the last weeks of August and the opening week of school, a few students 
from the junior and senior high schools have been involved in activities that are criminal acts.  
These activities include assault (intimidation, harassment, breaking eggs over heads, coating 
people with various mixes, writing on people’s skin and clothing, teams initiating (hazing) team 
members) and abduction (forcing people to go where they do not want to go) under the threat of 
assault.  Some of these activities are life threatening, particularly to people with severe 
allergies. 
 
School suspensions of up to five days have been received by persons committing these acts on 
their way to and from school or during the school day.  At all times, legal measures have been 
encouraged resulting in some criminal charges being laid or alternative measures of community 
service and a fine. 
 
In consultation with St. Albert high school students, parents, the community of St. Albert, the 
trustees and administration of the two St. Albert school divisions, the RCMP and the City of St. 
Albert – all of whom subscribe to the Safe and Caring Schools initiative – participation in 
these “froshing” activities will not be tolerated.  As a result, students who 
participate in these activities will be dealt with severely.  Consequences will include a five-day 
school suspension and/or expulsion (the removal of a student from a school or school division) 
and may include exclusion from extra-curricular school activities and criminal prosecution. 
 
Students are reminded that they have the right to refuse to participate either as a “frosher” or as 
the person being froshed. 
 
Students in St. Albert do not have to be “froshed”. 
 
During registration, all students will be asked to sign a declaration that will remain on file at the 
receiving high school.  This declaration will restate the intent of St. Albert schools to deal harshly 
with the participants of criminal “froshing” activities.  The student’s signature will indicate that 
he/she understands the consequences of being involved in assault or abduction (froshing) 
activities.  
 
Should you have any questions regarding assault or abduction or the consequences of such acts, 
you are invited to call a school administrator at any of the high schools. 


